
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 

 DISTRICT NO. 2 TOWNSHIP OF FREEHOLD, NEW JERSEY  

January 9, 2023 

Chairman Patrick Coburn called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners to 
order at 7:00 p.m. The Sunshine Law was read, and the date and time of the meeting were posted. Roll 
call was taken as follows: 

Mr. Panzarino Present 
Mr. Polo Present  
Mr. Bailey Present 

    Mr. Crawford Present 
Mr. Coburn Present 

    Mr. Parker Present  
 
Also in Attendance:  Asst. Chief Murray, 1st Lt. Bailey, President Goldstein, Vice President Berman, 
Engineer Jim Taylor 

CORRESPONDENCE 

Received a Resolution from Freehold Township approving the 2024 compensation for the Board 
of Fire Commissioners District 2 

CHIEF REPORT 

Nothing at this time 

RADIO AND ALARM 

Nothing at this time. 

LOSAP/INSURANCE 

Mr. Panzarino explained the vested schedule for LOSAP for active vs non active members.  

BUILDINGS 

Pond Road- Mr. Polo received an estimate from Franks Glass for  9 tempered glass bay door, Mr. 
Panzarino made motion, 2nd by Mr. Coburn, roll was called Board Approved.  

 

MAINTENANCE 

16-2-66- Lester Glenn stated no water leak at rear hatch, coming from above headliner, Picke up 
vehicle and brought to Earhart Automotive, within 10 minutes water leak at rear hatch was seen, 
found GM service bulletin for adjusting hatch closure, completed adjustment and solved water 
leak at the hatch. Left truck outside in the rain and a 2 nd water leak was detected coming from 
above the headliner. Truck will be brought to East Coast to have headliner remove for further 
diagnosis at their shop and Earhart Automotive. 
 



16-2-67- Mr. Panzarino is awaiting for the value of the truck from the adjustor.  
 
16-2-85- Kusamall pump defective, removed and lines capped off so truck can still charge, 
awaiting new part.  
 
19-2-90 
 Leaks at pump panel have been repaired. 
 
NEW TRUCK 

Meeting at Campbell on January 10th and January 11th 

5 YEAR PLAN 

Progress 

BOAT 

Boating class scheduled for February 3rd.  

ENVIRONMENTAL 

Nothing at this time.  

OPTIMUM 

Nothing at this time 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Mr. Panzarino to have Pete Hall post about the 2024 budget again in January and February. 

Mr. Coburn and Mr. Goldstein spoke to Leza from Communications Solutions Group, Mr. 
Panzarino made a motion to hire Communications Solutions, 2nd by Mr. Crawford, roll was 
called, Board Approved.  Mr. Goldstein will work with Leza to get the mailer out.  

MAINTENANCE PLAN 

Nothing at this time. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Nothing at this time 

NEW BUSINESS 

The file has been uploaded to Red Alert NFIRS system, the program should be up and running 
shortly.  

Mr. Bailey will update the draft copy of the Vehicle Operations Policy and send the changes out. 



Roof for Dutch Lane Firehouse, per contract with the Fire Company states, commissioners are 
only responsible for the roof over the bays.  Discussion tabled until the estimate from A-Top 
roofing.  

TREASURER 

Nothing at this time. 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted. 

 

 

Michael Crawford, Secretary 
Board of Fire Commissioners District 2 
 

 


